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Newsletter Delivery
“Howdy, Howdy to Columbine West resi-
dents. Currently there is a need for a couple 
of routes to be filled. Call me, Don, and I 
can have you out and walking a route real 
soon.” The newsletter remains the most 
important way of notifying neighbors about 
community events. Delivering is very easy. 
Our Newsletter Coordinator will give you a 
call and you pick up the newsletters at the 
beginning of the month. Maybe you have 
thought about trying to deliver a route but 
didn’t want to totally commit, consider 
trying a substitution route. Please give 
some thought to helping as a substitute or 
taking on your own route. Contact Don via 
303-973-2678 (Don Mullins, Newsletter 
Coordinator) or email CWCAtalk@gmail.
com if interested in becoming a newsletter 
carrier. 

CWCA Calendar 
of Events

Holiday Lighting Contest: 
	 December through  January 
	 Make our Neighborhood Shine
No December Meeting: Happy Holidays
December 25th: Christmas Day
	 Merry Christmas to All!
December 31st: New Years Eve
	 Happy New Year!!
January 15th: 7-8:30pm CWCA Monthly 
	 Mtg: Dutch Creek Elementary
January 24th: CWCA Members Mixer 
	 Breckenridge Brewery Taproom 6:30pm

PayPal Link 
For Membership

	 The direct link to get to PayPal is 
www.neighborhoodlink.com/Columbine_
West/pages/39993	

Our Mission: “Promote neighborhood beautification 
and harmony through covenant enforcement, 

community based services, and social activities.”

CWCA Meeting Dates
(No Dec mtg)  Next Meeting: January 15th 

Dutch Creek Elem, 7pm -8:30pm

Lock it Up or Lose it
	 Please take the time each night to re-check your car doors and any other outside 
entry points. For reasons unknown,  our community and a few surrounding neigh-
borhoods have seen an increase in ‘crimes of opportunity.’ Lets NOT give them the 
opportunity and hopefully they will move along. The Nextdoor neighborhood social 
network has had postings every week with reports of vehicles and garages being 
entered and burglarized. In some cases even locked vehicles have been broken into, 
which is very unfortunate. Jeffco continues to follow the reported cases and track 
down missing items. If you see something, say something. Call the non-emergency 
phone line, dispatch 303-271-0211 to report suspicious activity. Or 911 if you see a 
crime in progress. Stay safe this Holiday Season and enjoy our community. 

Colorado Gives 
Day is Dec. 4

	 Community First Foundation and FirstBank are presenting Colorado Gives Day 
on Tuesday, December 4, 2018. This annual statewide movement celebrates and 
increases philanthropy in Colorado through online giving. The $1 Million Incentive 
Fund created by the partners is one of the largest giving-day incentive funds in the 
country. Donate on ColoradoGives.org to make your donations. When: 24 hours 
starting 12:01 am MST on Tuesday, 
December 4. Visit the website to 
donate on behalf of your favorite 
organization.

Membership
 Drive News

	 It’s almost time to welcome in the 
New Year. Postcards for the Membership drive will be mailed mid to late February. 
If you would like to pay prior to receiving the postcard there are a couple of options. 
You can clip & mail in the membership coupon form found inside any monthly 
newsletter with your check or you can pay through paypal. Membership dollars are 
used to support all the activities that are brought to Columbine West. We thank and 
appreciate members for your continued support of CWCA and encourage all home-
owners/renters in Columbine West to become members, which helps the efforts to 
keep our community engaged and working together to maintain our neighborhood. 

- Membership Chair
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Columbine West Civic Association 
303-904-8218 

 neighborhoodlink.com/Columbine_West
Officers

President, Gary McCombs; Vice President, John Basila
Treasurer, Stacey Hall; Secretary, Kelly Fiedler 

Board Members: K. Waite, K. Sweet,
B. Beers, B. Waite & 2 OPEN positions

COHOPE Delegate: Floating Board Member
Newsletter Delivery Coordinators: 303-904-8218

Newsletter Editor: Natasha McCombs, ncmccombs@yahoo.com
Website Coordinator: Gary Mc Combs
Membership Chair: Brandy Velasquez

Newsletter Ad Manager: Colorado Lasertype
Schools

	 Dutch Creek Elementary 		 7304 W. Roxbury Pl.
	 Ken Caryl Middle School 	 6509 W. Ken Caryl Ave.
	 Columbine High School 		  6201 S. Pierce St.

The newsletter is published monthly. Deadline for news is the 13th and 
ads is the 15th of each month for the next month’s issue except the Jan. issue 

which is Dec. 6th. All articles must be approved by the editor for publica-
tion, or as space permits. To submit an article, please call a board member 
or e-mail the editor. All “Letters to the Editor” must be signed and include a 
daytime phone number in case there are any questions. Letters may be printed 
without the author’s name if requested.

For advertising, contact Colorado Lasertype, 303-979-7499 
getinfo@ColoradoLasertype.com • www.ColoradoLasertype.com

Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute a recommendation or 
endorsement by the publisher or the association of the goods or services offered therein. The 
opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the individual authors and not of the Board 
of Directors of your association or the publisher. Neither the Board, publisher nor the authors 
intend to provide any professional service or opinion through this publication. 

A Moment With The Board
	 The November 12th monthly meeting at Dutch 
Creek Elementary was attended by a handful of 
Officers/Board members, unable to secure a quorum 
we will need to take an online vote to ratify our 
upcoming 2019 projected budget. The 2019 CWCA 
Budget was presented for review by Board/Officers. 
Projections look like many administrative costs will 
remain the same. The budget still includes annual 
favorites such as Easter Egg Hunt, Dumpster Day, 
Swim Nights & National Night Out. A reminder that 
CWCA voted to eliminate the December monthly 
meeting, to give everyone a well deserved break and 
enjoy the holiday activities. The Board/Officers would 
like to wish all neighbors a beautiful holiday season. 
It is our hope that everyone stays healthy, happy & 
safe. If the season takes you away from home for an 
extended time the Jeffco Sheriff office can arrange a 
vacation check for your home. As always, if you don’t 
see a neighbor out and about during the cold weather 
the Jeffco Sheriff can also perform a Well-Check. 
Don’t hesitate to call the non-emergency dispatch 
303-271-0211. The association is planning a Members 
Mixer and inviting all those who are members to try 
and drop by and visit together. The event will be at 
Breckenridge Brewery on January 24th, 6:30p. If you 
have questions or any suggestion of ideas feel free to 
email CWCAtalk@gmail.com. Look forward to hear-
ing from the community. Residents are encouraged to 
attend any monthly meeting. The next one is January 
15th at 7:00 p.m., Dutch Creek Elementary School, 
second Tuesday of the Month. This month we would 
like to encourage anyone who has volunteered or is 
interested in volunteering to join us. 

Jefferson County Numbers
Information	 303-279-6511
Motor Vehicles	 303-271-8100
Animal Control	 303-271-5070
Highways & Clerk & Recorder	 303-271-8168
Transportation	 303-271-8495
Colorado State Patrol	 303-239-4500
Planning & Zoning	 303-271-8700
County Commissioners	 303-271-8525
Sheriff – Emergency	 911
Sheriff - Non-Emergency	 303-271-0211
County Administrator	 303-271-8500	
Traffic Complaints	 303-271-5677
Extension Services	 303-271-6620
Voting Information	 303-271-8111

Columbine West Civic 
Association Membership Form

Please fill out the membership coupon and 
mail it with your $25 check to CWCA. 

Name(s): _______________________________________

Address: ________________________________________

Phone #: _______________________________________

Send to: CWCA
P.O. Box 620026
Littleton CO 80162
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Upcoming CWCA 
Members Mixer
	 Comfort & Camaraderie Await You – Breckenridge Brewery
In the summer of 2015, a 12-acre stretch of land that was once a 
carnation farm became Breckenridges new second home. They 
are open to visitors seven days a week, and since they are just 
10 miles south of Denver beside the Platte River & bike trail, 
they are easy to find by car, bicycle, or inner tube. Since the 
original brewpub opened in 1990, they have focused on creat-
ing well-balanced, approachable, interesting beers in a space 
where people can gather together and drink, enjoy a beer with 
us. Located at 2920 Brewery Lane, Littleton, Colorado 80120. 
The Tour Tasting Room will be our destination, appetizers are 
being supported by the Columbine West Civic Association and 
beer will be available to purchase. It’s located in the brewery 
building just across the plaza from the Farm House restaurant. 
Please plan to drop by and try some share-ables with other 
neighborhood members during this private time to gather. The 
event will be at Breckenridge Brewery on January 24th, 6:30p. 
This is a great opportunity to meet some neighbors, bring a 
friend or just try out what the brewery has to offer. Please join 
in the fun of welcoming in the New Year. 

— CWCA Board/ Officers & Volunteers



She would like to keep YARD OF THE MONTH
article below in the nL for the next few months (beginning now, 
May NL)
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PATH ATHLETICS

PREP FOR YOUR TREK
Innovative leg training that’s easy 

on the knees and back.
Join us at pathathletics.com

303-808-5385
6657 W Ottawa Ave, Ste D6, Littleton CO 80128

	 Jefferson County’s Road & Bridge Division is currently 
responsible for snow removal on 2,900 lane miles of paved roads 
and 700 lane miles of gravel roads in the unincorporated areas of 
the County. One lane mile is a 10 foot wide section of road one 
mile long. State highways, private roads and newly constructed 
roads that have not been accepted by formal resolution of the 
Board of County Commissioners are not included.
Forecasting and Preparations: 
	 The Road and Bridge Division is on a twenty-four hour, ear-
ly-warning alert system. Supervisors utilize local, national, and 
customized weather forecasts and databases in order to anticipate 
and be prepared for the intensity of storm forecasted. Equipment 
is made ready for sanding and plowing during normal working

 hours for a forecasted storm.
	 Each equipment operator is assigned a specific route for snow 
removal and sanding. Assignment of roads to a route is deter-
mined by area supervisors based on priority of the road as defined 
below and for the most efficient utilization of equipment.
Snow Removal Procedures: 
	 Plowing and sanding operations will take place in four phases 
during a storm. The order in which streets are plowed in each 
phase is based on the following definitions of priority:
	 •	 Priority 1 - Main arterial streets that provide for high traf-

fic volumes.
	 •	 Priority 2 - Major subdivision collectors, school zones 

and school bus routes.	
	 •	 Priority 3 - Residential or other local roads that carry 

moderate to low traffic volumes.
	 •	 Priority 4 - Cul-de-sacs or other dead-end roads carrying 

very low traffic volumes.

Its Going to Snow... and JeffCo Road and Bridge will be on top of it!

CWCA Holiday 
Lighting/Decorating Contest 
** Attention Holiday Decorators ** Tis the season to… Light 
it Up!! No matter if you call it Christmas, Holiday, Hanukkah 
or Winter Solstice there is no question your house looks better 
when it sparkles! So break out that Holiday Cheer that’s been 
tucked away next to the hot water heater in your basement for 
the past 11 months and Deck those Halls! It could make you 
$50 richer! The CWCA will be sponsoring a decorating contest, 
(2) lucky home owners with the best holiday decs will when 
a $50 gift card!! Stay tuned to Nextdoor also, for up to date 
information and pictures! Because of our early deadline for 
the January newsletter, you’ll just have to be surprised of the 
winners in the February newsletter. 

Please call: 
720.320.7719 

We have two newly remodeled locations in 
the neighborhood, 7516 S. Wadsworth Ct. 

and 7243 W. Walden Dr. 

• Comfortably remodeled interior. 

• Private, clean and spacious rooms  

• Each room with Private attached bathroom. 

• Caregivers on site 24 hours  

• Awake staff at night.  

• Wheelchairs and walkers accessible.  

• Respite care and Hospice Care available. 

• Medicine Management  

****Please call us for inquiries and private tour. We 
would love to hear from you.*****    
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Unique Personalized Care is what we are all about 

Rose of Sharon Assisted Living is a 
group of residential homes licensed 
and designed to offer individualized 
care to Seniors. These homes are 
situated in quiet communities 
throughout the South Denver-Metro 
area. Our Elders deserve 
compassionate care with a loving 
approach. If you are seeking great 
care, qualified, trained and consistent 
staff, as well as companionship for a 
loved one, call for more information 
about our facilities. One of our homes 
may be the facility you are looking for. 
We take pride in our unique approach 
to caring for Senior's. 

RoseOfSharonAssistedLiving.com            info@RoseOfSharonAssistedLiving.com 

Call TODAY 
for a tour! 

720-296-2454 

Fitness Frenzy

303-409-2114 • www.ifoothills.org

JAN 2 – 31, 2019 

Come & Try us for Free!
Let Foothills help you . . .
Get back to the FUNdamentals of Fitness.

Sign up for the Frenzy at any of our 
facilities & receive:
► FREE Registration into our “FUNdamentals of 
     Fitness” Challenge & Classes!
► FREE 5-visit card good for:
    • Drop-in Fitness, Mind-Body, or
       Crosstraining Classes
    • Cardio/Weight Room Use

Ages 15+ • Visits MUST be used by JAN 31, 2019. 
Card not valid for pool use.

	 Hi-De-Ho Neighbors, Halloween spirit was alive and well 
in our hood this Halloween!! Lots of participation from home 
owners decorating and tons of kids were out and about stuffing 
their bags with treats!! As always competition between home 
owners was wicked, decorators went all out and it was tough to 
decide on the two winners. Thanks to all the homeowners who 
participated, all the houses looked great and the creativity was 
unique for each house!! Here are some pictures of just a few of 
the decorated homes, (unfortunately I was using a new camera 
this year and several of the pictures didn’t turn out well.) The 
winning homes this year: 7239 W. Frost Dr. & 7032 S. Yukon 
St. The Columbine West Civic Association thanks all who par-
ticipated!! — Dave Romero, contest judge 

Halloween Decorating Contest Winners
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Numbers to Call for Information:
CWCA:
•	 Questions regarding Covenants/violations
•	 Questions/volunteers for neighborhood 
	 activities/committees
Sheriff: (dispatch 303-271-0211)
•	 Speeding in the neighborhood	 •	 Illegal activity
•	 Running stop signs	 •	 Loud noise/music
•	 Not stopping at crosswalks
•	 Unlicensed or inoperable vehicles on the street
•	 Suspicious people or vehicles in the neighborhood
•	 Semi-trailers parked in the neighborhood
Animal Control: (303-271-5070)
•	 Barking dogs	 •	 Vicious dogs
•	 Dogs not on leashes
•	 Sick wild animals including skunks, 
	 raccoons, rabbits, squirrels, foxes, coyotes
Zoning: (303-271-8700) 
•	 Unlicensed, expired, or inoperable vehicles on the property
•	 Speed bumps – new or replacement after paving
•	 Tree limbs/shrubs obstructing stop signs
•	 Weeds over 12” high
•	 Permit for fence (new or replacement), shed, 
	 or other structures
•	 Vehicles for sale
Jefferson County: (303-271-5200)
•	 Damaged or missing stop signs	 •	 Snow plowing
•	 Ice build-up in the curb	 •	 Street sweeping
•	 Pot holes
Xcel Energy: (1-800-895-1999) 
•	 Burned out or Damanged Street lights

Meet Dr. Mike Itoafa
D.M.D.

Call us at
303-978-1522

After hours and weekends 
by appointment

Complimentary New Patient Exam

8370 West Coal Mine Avenue
Suite 103, Littleton, CO 80123

 When you’re ready, 
trust Littleton’s most 

reputable  
Senior Community.  

The Gardens at Columbine 
Assisted Living & Memory Care 

Local family owned since 2000 

 Exceptional assisted care in an 
independent atmosphere. 

TOURS BY APPOINTMENT
303 973-5115 

www.GardensatColumbine.com 

Recreational Vehicle Parking 
by Jeffco Sheriff Dept
	 The parking ordinance considers RVs and trailers to 
be the same as a car or passenger truck when parked on 
the street, with the exception that they may not be parked 
there longer than 28 days in a year. A recreational vehi-
cle is any vehicle designed to provide temporary living 
quarters. ‘Trailer’ does indeed include boats on a trailer as 
well as any other item such as cars, trash, and trees. The 
ordinance applies only to public roadways in residential 
areas in unincorporated Jefferson County. For deputies to 
respond to a complaint of an illegally parked vehicle the 
sheriff’s office must simply receive notification that it has 
been parked longer than 28 days total in a year. Curbside 
parking of recreational vehicles and trailers has posed a 
problem for some Jefferson County neighborhoods in the 
last several months. The sheriff’s office is responsible for 
enforcing the parking ordinance. The ordinance does not 
prohibit the parking of recreational vehicles (RVs) and 
trailers outright. It simply limits the amount of time such 
vehicles may be legally parked on the street to 28 days in a 
years time. County ordinance prohibits the parking of any 
vehicle for sale on a public roadway in a residential area. 
A major motor vehicle is any vehicle wider than 8 feet or 
longer than 25 feet or a truck or semi-trailer, regardless of 
size. County ordinance prohibits the parking of a major 
motor vehicle on an unincorporated Jefferson County 
public roadway in a residential area except for loading and 
unloading, and other immediate active use. 
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25%
off

Enlightened Style™

Window Coverings*

* Except Shutters

For a free in-home consultation 
with our design specialist, call...720-624-6206
jbmontell@budgetblinds.com

Take advantage  
of this special sale  
to spruce up your  
home for Spring... 
6/18/18 – 8/18/18.

In-Home 
Consultation

Expert 
Measuring

Professional 
Installation

"No Questions 
Asked" Warranty

Budget Blinds Serving Littleton

Enlightened Style Wood Blinds

3.5" x 3" Magazine Ad

Doctor present all nights, weekends & holidays
Dr. Lee Bregitzer & Associates

303-979-4040 day/night

Wednesday is 62+ Senior 15% Discount Day
Regular Hours Only • Limited Offer

Your Answer to Quality Emergency & Routine Veterinary Services
Vaccinations • Medical • Dental • Geriatrics • Diet • Spay • Neuter

Grooming • Boarding • Surgical • 2nd Opinion • New Laser Surgical Center

Special Sunday Hours: 10-4 pm 
        (Sorry, no boarding in/out)
Regular Office Hours:                                                                                                            
Weekdays: 8-1 / 2-6                                                                                                           
Saturday: 8-12                                                                                                           

5546 W. Canyon Trail
off Platte Canyon Rd.

in Columbine Hills

www.columbineanimal.com

Columbine
    Animal H  spital

& Emergency Cl inic Est. 1972

Kiwanis Club of Columbine
Calendar of Events:
	 •	 Dec 3, Mon. Blood Drive (give a life saving gift before 

Christmas)
	 •	 Dec 07, Fri. Christmas Party (Kiwanis celebrate the holiday)
	 •	 Dec 15 – 24th, Salvation Bell Ringing (Join us for good 

times and ring-a-dinging)
	 The Kiwanis join together with the Salvation Army Bell 
Ringings to provide one of their biggest fundraisers of the sea-
son. The Kiwanis schedule shifts at (5) participating local King 
Soopers grocery stores, from Dec 15th thru Dec 24th. Anyone can 
sign up for a shift which is usually (2) hours long. Families can 
make this a local tradition. Youth groups can spread the hoilday 
cheer. Young and old alike can stand side by side, ring the famous 
red bells and wish passerbys a very warm and thought-filled 
Merry Christmas. The weather can sometimes be a bit frightful, 
but we just step inside the entry way and stay warm. Come on, 
give it a try, contact Ken Sweet at 303-973-8253. We plan to ring 
(200) total hours divided into 2 hour shifts, last year we raised 
over $20,000.   In the 25+ years we have been ringing we have 
raised over $270,000. Stop at one of the kettles sponsored by the 
Columbine Kiwanis, located at local King Soopers. Bring the hol-
idays alive for those less fortunate and feel good about helping a 
neighbor. In addition to giving to the more than 25,000 traditional 
bell ringers, supporters can donate through the Army’s text-to-give 
program. By texting the word “KETTLE” to 80888, donors can 
send $10 to the Red Kettle Campaign.
	 Our vision: Kiwanis will be a positive influence in commu-
nities worldwide...so that one day, all children will wake up in 
communities that believe in them, nurture them and provide the 
support they need to thrive. Columbine Kiwanis is a group of 
extremely dedicated men and women who focus on volunteering 
within the Columbine Community, primarily to children in our 
local community. They have projects through out the calendar 
year. Are you interested in joining the efforts of this warm and 
inviting group? Come check us out. Weekly scheduled meetings 
Wednesdays at 7:00 a.m. at: 4G’s Restaurant 5950 S Platte 
Canyon Rd.; Littleton, CO. 80128. 303-730-4650. Free breakfast 
for first time visitors. There is typically a speaker during breakfast, 
who may be addressing an issue facing the community. Please add 
Club Facebook site http://www.facebook.com/ColumbineKiwanis

Wood Burning Standards
	 All new wood-burning stoves and fireplaces installed 
in Jefferson County must meet stringent Environmental 
Protection Agency (EPA) emission standards. During high 
pollution days (red days), no wood-burning is allowed 
below 7,000 feet elevation, except by using EPA Phase III 
stoves, approved pellet stoves or approved masonry heaters. 
Complaints about wood-burning during high pollution days 
should be directed to your city officials (usually the zoning 
department). If you live in unincorporated areas of Jefferson 
County, call the Planning and Zoning Department at 303-
271-8700. https://www.jeffco.us/2360/Wood-Burning, 
http://apcd.state.co.us/air_quality.aspx

Best Sites... For 
Uncommon Recycling Needs
	 CrazyCrayons.com is a site associated with a family-run 
business that sorts and melts down old crayons, then ships 
new ones to children’s hospitals. TerraCycle.com helps turn 
old toothpaste tubes, toothbrushes, empty floss containers, 
and such leftovers into new plastic products. ItsFromThe 
Sole.org and Soles4Souls.org both accept donated shoes and 
distribute them to people in need. RecycleBalls.org grinds 
old tennis balls into rubber material that pads tennis courts 
and playgrounds. The Vermont company asks for a $15 
donation and that there be at least 100 balls in each ship-
ment. ReSpectacle.org and New-Eyes.org will see that your 
old specs get to visually impaired people who can’t afford 
their own. Meanwhile, OneSight.org recycles lenses and 
frames and uses the proceeds to buy brand-new eyeglasses 
for other patients. Source : PopSci.com

Carriage Rides / Santa 
	 Feel the holiday spirit when you shop Aspen Grove 
on the weekends through December. Carols ring as The 
Original Dickens Carolers stroll the Center. Hop aboard a 
horse drawn carriage ride or share your holiday wish list 
with Santa. Many thanks to our holiday sponsor, Mike Ward 
Infiniti. Visit us on Facebook at AspenGroveCO for details. 
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Columbine’s Trusted Realtor Since 2000  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

17 Years of Helping Littleton Families! 
 

 Joe Sena 
 Front Range Real Estate Group 
 303-885-3752 
 Joe@JoeSenaHomes.com 
 

www.JoeSenaHomes.com 

Bringing Buyers and Sellers 

Together! 

 

 

 

 

 

	 Colorado Gives Day is an annual statewide movement to 
celebrate and increase philanthropy in Colorado through online 
giving. For the eighth consecutive year, Community First 
Foundation and FirstBank are partnering to present Colorado 
Gives Day on Tuesday, December 4 th, 2014. Donations 
are accepted through ColoradoGives.org. ColoradoGives.
org is a year-round online giving website featuring nearly 
1,500 Colorado nonprofit organizations. Made possible by 
Community First Foundation, it encourages year-round chari-
table giving by providing comprehensive, objective and up-to-
date information about Colorado nonprofits and an easy way to 
support them online. 
	 At Shiloh we strive to make Christmas a really fun, home 
like experience, filled with traditions and making memories for 
the youth we care for, and there are many ways that you can 
support Shiloh during the holidays. You can create a Christmas 
Eve Basket for the youth in our care. A Christmas Eve basket 
could include: Cookie mix (with cookie cutters, frosting & 
sprinkles), Rice Krispie Treat ingredients (add in’s Red Hots, or 
M&M’s), a game, fun movie (G or PG), fun treats, Milk Magic 
straws, Sparkling cider, caffeine free Soda, microwave pop-
corn, hot chocolate mix & mini marshmallows! Be creative! 
This basket will be shared by the whole house, approximately 
8 children, on Christmas Eve!
	 You could sponsor Christmas dinner for a house? For $125 
you can provide a traditional meal, Ham, Turkey, Mashed 
Potatoes and gravy, Green Bean Casserole, Rolls, Yams, and 
Pie, for the youth and staff. Please contact Kathy McShane 

if you would like to sponsor a meal. Or you could purchase 
“Stocking Stuffers” for the boys in December. Do you enjoy 
baking Christmas goodies? Would you like to bake some good-
ies for the children at Shiloh House for the holiday season? If 
you like to wrap gifts we have a place for you. If you would like 
to donate anything above to make it a special holiday season 
for the children in our care, please contact Kathy McShane, 
Community Liaison at: kmcshane@shilohhouse.net or 303-
933-1393 ext 169
	 Columbine West has been a sponsor for Shiloh House for 
many years. We have worked hand and hand with the young 
men during Dumpster Day and Garden Clean Up. These young 
men find so much community pride by being involved with our 
neighborhood efforts. Please take a moment to think of a way 
you might be able to give back to this wonderful organization 
and the young men that are in their care. Thank you so much 
Shiloh House.

Skate with Santa
	 •	 Sunday, December 16, 3:30 - 5:30 p.m.
	 •	 Edge Ice Arena, 6623 S. Ward St., Littleton
	 Public skate admission applies (Adults: $7, Senior Adults: 
$6, Youth: $5, Children under 5: $3); free skate rental with 
new toy item in original package (to be donated to the Jeffco 
Sheriff’s Office Toy Drive). Bring your camera for photos with 
Santa! Call 303-409-2222 for more information.

Shiloh House: Colorado Gives Day & Christmas

DAVID REECE Loan O�cer
NMLS #241827 | CO-MLO #1000539926
dreece@bayeq.com | 970-367-6590

Equal Housing Lender. This is not a commitment to lend or extend credit. Restrictions may apply. Rates may 
not be available at time of application. Information and/or data are subject to change without notice. All loans 
are subject to credit approval. Not all loans or products are available in all states. Bay Equity LLC, 28 Liberty 

Ship Way Suite 2800, Sausalito, CA 94965; NMLS ID#76988. Colorado Mortgage Company Registration #76988. 
Regulated by the Division of Real Estate. NMLS consumer access: www.nmlsconsumeraccess.org BECH-181108-22.0

A program that helps community heroes
by significantly reducing their cost of
buying or refinancing a home.

Lakewood Branch | 1746 Cole Boulevard, Building 21, Suite 310, Lakewood, CO 80401

Ask me about
Giving to Heroes



Columbine West Veterans
Thank you Jerry for serving our country and living in Columbine West. We 
wish you and your family all the best as you relocate to Jacksonville, FL. 

Enjoy the sun & the sea.
“America’s Veterans have served their counrty with the belief that 

democracy and freedom are ideals to be upheld around the world.” 
— John Doolittle

Jack Woodman, U.S. Army, 1967 -, 1968( Vietnam) 1st Logistical Command HQ

Clayton W. Neubert, USMC, 1965-1969, 6234 A-6A A/C fire control tech DIANE 
	 com-nav., 1st MAW Da Nang RVN, 2nd MAW Cherry Pt., N.C./ Army 
	 1979- 1987. Signal Branch, Comm. Officer/ S-1 244 Engr. Bn. 

Dan Chism, Sr., USMC, 1963-69,(Vietnam 1965-66), 2nd Battalion, 9th Marines, 
	 3rd Marine Division, stationed Danang, Chulai & Thubi 

Roy A. Bundy (Al Bundy), USAF, 1968-1972, Max Airlift, Vietnam, PI, 		
Calif. & Japan.

Jim Slora, U.S. Air Force, 1961-1965, Special Weapons Maintenance, 
	 1910th Communication Sq., Lowry AFB, Co.

Edward Ernest McManus III SMC 2003-2007, 2009-2010 (OIF) 3rd 
	 Amphibious Assault Battalion, Camp Pendleton, CA.; Camp Lejune, NC.

Amanda Jolene McManus - US Air Force 2002-2003; Pharmacy Technician, 
	 3rd Medical Group, Elemendorf AFB (now JBER), Anchorage, Alaska.

Joel Mendelson, USN, 1967-1971, Aircraft Carrier USS Saratoga CVA-60, V
	 A-44, VA-105 Heavy Attack Squadron, Fighter Jets 

John Weksler, USN, 1960-1966, Aircraft Carrier Essex, Pensacola, FL., 
	 U.S. Army, 1966- 1973 (Vietnam), Helicopter Pilot, 
	 Colorado National Guard, 1973- 1987, Buckley AFB, CO. (Retired)

Annie Weksler, U.S.A.F, 1968-70, Nurse, George AFB, CA

Sidney Nelson, USN, 1968-1972 (Vietnam) GMG2 Riv Div 591, 
	 Brown Water Navy

Craig Martin, USMC, 1976-1982, Presidential Guard (Carter Administration) 
	 & Mountain Survival Instructor

Wade Gardner, U.S.A.F., 1986 - 1990, C-141B Loadmaster, 
	 McGuire A.F.B. New Jersey

Belinda Gardner, U.S.A.F. 1987 - 1991, 438th Comptroller Squadron, 
	 McGuire A.F.B. New Jersey

David E. Garcia, USMC, 1963-67 (Vietnam War), 
	 Radioteletype Operater (RATT), 1st Marine Air Wing, returned to Yuma, AZ.

Tony Monte, USMC, 1968-1975 (Vietnam War)

Cynthia Draper, U.S. Navy, 1954-58 (Korean War), Draftsman, 
	 (CNATRA) stationed in Pensacola, FL. 

Ken Sweet, U.S. Air Force, 1967-71, Fighter Aircraft Electronics, MI
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HASSLE FREE ROOF REPLACEMENTS & INSURANCE CLAIMS

$400 
  OFF 

6 or more
windows for 
any 1st time 
customers!

Offer expires 01/30/19

A Colorado Favorite 
For Windows, Roofing, 
Siding & Remodeling

Deal Directly with the Owner 
and Save Thousands!*

JAMES SAYLOR, 
Owner

•  Hundreds of 
 Online Reviews
• Licensed & Insured
• Locally Owned & 
 Operated Since 2001

Energy Efficient
Replacement

Windows

Roof Replacement 
& Insurance Claims

Vinyl &
Cement Board

Siding

www.kraftworkdesign.com

720-837-2113

Senior Adult Holiday Celebration
	 •	 Friday, December 7, 6:30 – 9:00 p.m.
	 •	 Peak Community Center, 6612 S. Ward St., Littleton
	 Join us for our Senior Adult (ages 55+) Holiday Celebration 
with Bob’s Big Band! Please pre-register at https://register.
communitypass.net/reg/cat_program_class_detail.cfm?s=&t=&-
season_id=14132&program_id=646374 to attend this event. 
Desserts, snacks, wine & great music provided by Bob’s Big Band 
will make this a celebration you don’t want to miss! Optional 
activities include dancing, a Cookie Exchange (bring a dozen 
cookies to participate) & Gift Exchange (bring a $10 gift to par-
ticipate). Fees are as follows: $12 District and $18 non-District; 
for more information, call 303-409-2264.

Nutcracker Ballet Performance
	 •	 Friday, December 21, 6:30 p.m. or Saturday, December 22, 

2:30 p.m. 
	 Performances by the students of the Foothills Ballet Program 
at Columbine High School. Advanced tickets $8 (online) or $10 at 
the door. Ticket sales began November 1. For more information, 
call 303-409-2612.

$3 Thursday - Every Thursday
	 $3 admission valid at Foothills Park & Recreation District for 
facility use at: Peak Community & Wellness Center, Lilley Gulch 
Recreation Center (not valid for drop-in gymnastics) and Ridge 
Recreation Center.
	 Not valid for land or aqua fitness classes. For more informa-
tion, call 303.409.2100 or visit www.ifoothills.org/specials. 

This Space 

Intentionally 

Left Blank For

Teen Services



FREE CBD STORE! Leverage PROVEN Health/
Wellness, Business And “Synergistic Marketing” 
Resources! Stay Healthy And Earn Direct/Pas-
sive/Residual Income! Visit www.FreeCBDStore.
biz Or TEXT moreinfo To 41242
Drains cleared & plumbing repairs. Over 
25yrs Experience. Prompt & professional ser-
vice.  Call Robert 720-988-3849 - 303-353-4873
Tree Trim. Specialist, call Mr. B! Free est., ins., 30 
yrs. exp. Accepts credit cards. 303-932-2514
Semi-Retired HVAC contractor looking 
to work closer to home is offering FREE  
system evaluations and No Trip Charges on 
any services 303 703-1130
Music lessons. Piano, Guitar or Bass. Trusted 
teacher since ‘96. Call/Text Patrick: 720-297-8767.
KENOSHA GLASS Window repair, table tops, 
mirrors, shower doors. 303-972-7880
KERI’S COLORS & PAINTING. 720-331-7032.
Columbine Garage Door. Full door replace-
ment and service. Serving Columbine for over 
15 years. Leo & Bo 303-979-8084.

QUEEN PILLOWTOP MATT/BOX SET. Brand 
new in plastic. Retails $529, asking $265. Also, 
NEW KING SIZE pillowtop set. Retails $699, 
asking $385. 303-742-4860.
TAX ACCOUNTANT: Littleton. P-T or F-T with 
4 - 6 years exp. in preparing Corporate and In-
dividual Tax Returns. Flexible w/ Benefits. Send 
resume to  ATRI, PO Box 270939 Littleton, CO 
80127-0016 or Fax to 303-973-1899.
Need it done? Call “Handyman Dan” 720-
833-8691.
Home Repair and Remodel. Free est. No job 
too small. Please call Joe at 720-275-8498.
OB PAINTING. Interior/Exterior. Free Esti-
mates. Rob: 303-986-8198
GUITAR LESSONS with a professional musi-
cian who has 40 yrs exp. Learning music can be 
fun! Please call Ray 303-972-8243. 
Highlands Pride Painting: 303-738-9203
Aminals Petsitting Service: Pet sitting (in your 
home). Bonded & ins. Refs. avail. Call Nancy at 
303-335-6237

Mike the Plumber - Your reliable neighborhood 
plumber for 14 yrs. Competitive rates. Free esti-
mate. 720-422-8139
Tom’s Top Notch Painting: Interior/Exterior, 
Drywall Repairs. Tom Martino approved. 303-
523-2941.
Lisa’s Music Studio. Piano, Guitar, Banjo, 
Ukulele, Viola, Violin, Cello, Drums and Flute. 
303-883-1157.
STIMULATING ADULT DAY CARE PROGRAM. 
Certified specialized adult day program for ag-
ing & dependent adults. Person centered ac-
tivities. Respite, support & education provided 
to families. Medicaid accepted & transportation 
available. www.SummitAdultDay.com 720-922-
0100. Visit our website for a FREE HALF DAY 
COUPON.
Drywall - Basement finishes - Remodeling. 
Years of exp. w/ refs. Gary 303-829-6363
Stecki painting. Inter/ext. Jeff 720-331-7025
Columbine Tree - Trimming & Removal. 
Stump grinding. 45 yrs exp. 303-979-5330. 

CWCA Covenant Violation Report  Date: _____________
Mail to: CWCA, P.O. Box 620026, Littleton, CO 80162
Description of alleged violation:_________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________________________

Violator’s Address: ___________________________________________________
 I would be willing to appear in court as a witness.

Name:____________________________ Address:__________________________ 
Phone:______________________ E-Mail:________________________________

Columbine West 
Military Members

 “He has honor if he holds himself to an ideal of 
conduct though it is inconvenient, unprofitable, 

or dangerous to do so”. 
— Walter Lippmann

Francis (Mik) Benson, U.S. Army, 349th 
Physiological Operations, Fitzsimmons 
Reserve Center, Colorado
LCpl. Evan Doop, U.S. Marine Corps, 
stationed at 29 Palms, California
Chaplin, Major, William Harrison, U.S. 
Army, Operations Chaplain, stationed at Ft. 
Richardson, Alaska.
Spc. Jeremy McCombs, Army National 
Guard, 1157th Engineer Division, (Firefighter 
Brigarde) stationed in Ft. Carson. 
Sgt. Bethany Jaggers, U.S. Army, 282 
Engineering Company, stationed at Ft. 
Carson, CO
GM2 David Tuey LCS-10, Combat Ship 
Training, San Diego Naval Base, CA
HM2 Michael Tuey, IDC, Fleet Marine 
Force, 2nd Expeditionary Force, Camp Le 
Jeune, NC
Cpl. Kristyn Lutz, U.S. Marine Corp, 
Stationed in Camp Pendleton, California

CLASSIFIEDS: The perfect way to find local professionals to work 
on your house! You can also find tutors, activities, sale items and more!

Classified ads are $4.00/line (about 40 characters/line). Contact Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-7499 or getinfo@ColoradoLasertype.com to 
place an ad. To view our display ad prices, visit our website at www.ColoradoLasertype.com. The deadline for placing a classified or display ad is 
the 15th of the month for the next month’s issue (i.e., 15th of Sept. for Oct. issue), except the January issue, which has a deadline of December 6th. 
Residents placing ads to sell household items are not charged a fee.
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Clement Park Shelter Rentals begin Jan. 2
	 Clement Park shelter and amphitheater reservations will be open to the public starting 
Wednesday, January 2. Book early for your family reunion, graduation party, summer 
company picnic, wedding or other special occasion. Office hours at the Sports Office in 
Clement Park are Monday-Friday, 9 a.m. – 5 p.m. For more information, call 303-409-
2600 or visit www.ifoothills.org.

Holiday Play
	 A 3-day acting, singing and dancing workshop for youth ages 5-15 running December 
26-28 during winter break. Children will rehearse a holiday-themed play, then dress in 
costume and perform for parents. This is a great introduction to performance or a way to 
perfect your acting chops. Performance held on December 28 at 1 p.m. is free and open 
to family, friends and fans. Pre-registration required at www.ifoothills.org/go/. Fee: $170 
per person (District rate: $150). 303-409-2612.
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#1Broker in the Columbine Area!

Columbine West Statistics for November 2018
Current Homes FOR SALE in Columbine West

 Lowest Highest How Many?
Ranch Style None None  0
2-story $449,900 $449,900  1
4-level $419,000 $419,000  1
Tri-level $380,000 $380,000  1
Bi-level $374,900 $399,990  4

Current Homes UNDER CONTRACT in Columbine West
 Lowest Highest How Many?
Ranch Style None None  0  
2-story None None  0
4-level $419,900 $419,900  1
Tri-level $390,000 $390,000  1
Bi-level $409,999 $409,999  1

Homes SOLD in Columbine West (June 1, 2018–Nov. 15, 2018)

 Lowest Highest How Many?
Ranch Style $369,360 $405,000  3
2-story $376,500 $475,000  8
4-level $335,000 $464,000  10
Tri-level $393,500 $415,000  3
Bi-level $374,900 $420,000  12

DUANE C. DUFFY
Duffy & Associates,  LLC

303-229-5911

Duane sells more homes in the 
Columbine Area than any other broker!

Selling our home was a very smooth 
process, thanks to Duane. We 
would highly recommend him to 
our friends and anyone in need of a 
very professional Realtor. J. & C. K.

Duane’s extensive knowledge of 
real estate, top success rate in 
the marketplace, and high level of 
professionalism, combined with 
the ultimate goal of satisfying his 
clients, are all on display from the 
first time you meet him. T. H.

The statistical information is based on MLS data Nov. 15, 2018. Not all 
of the properties were listed and/or sold by Duffy & Associates, LLC.

Realtor with  
real estate  

law background

WWW.DUANECDUFFY.COMDUANE@DUANECDUFFY.COM           

Top “Five Star” Realtor as 
seen in 5280 Magazine

SOLD BY DUANE!

7776 W Ottawa Dr

7664 W Plymouth Pl

SOLD BY DUANE!


